
Knowledge can be Conveyed, but not Wisdom, by Herman Hesse

Look, my dear Govinda, this is one of my thoughts, whichÂ I have
found: wisdom cannot be passed on. Â Wisdom which a wise man tries
to
pass on to someone alwaysÂ sounds like foolishness."

"Are you kidding?" asked Govinda.Â "I'm not kidding. I'm telling you
what I've found. Knowledge can be conveyed, but not wisdom. It can
beÂ found, it can be lived, it is possible to be carried by it,
miracles can be performed with it, but it cannot beÂ expressed in
words and taught. This was what I, even as a young man, sometimes
suspected, what has drivenÂ me away from the teachers.

I have found a thought, Govinda, which you'll again regard as a joke
orÂ foolishness, but which is my best thought. It says: The opposite
of every truth is just as true! That's like this:Â any truth can only
be expressed and put into words when it is oneâˆ’sided.

Everything is oneâˆ’sided which canÂ be thought with thoughts and said
with words, it's all oneâˆ’sided, all just one half, all lacks
completeness, roundness, oneness. When the Buddha spoke in his
teachings of the world, he had to divide it intoÂ Sansara and Nirvana,
into deception and truth, into suffering and salvation. It cannot be
done differently, thereÂ is no other way for him who wants to teach.
But the world itself, what exists around us and inside of us,
isÂ never oneâˆ’sided. A person or an act is never entirely Sansara or
entirely Nirvana, a person is never entirelyÂ holy or entirely sinful.
It does really seem like this, because we are subject to deception, as
if time wasÂ something real. Time is not real, Govinda, I have
experienced this often and often again. And if time is notÂ real, then
the gap which seems to be between the world and the eternity, between
suffering and blissfulness,Â between evil and good, is also a
deception." [...]

"Here on this ferry boat, for instance, a man has been my predecessor
and teacher, a holy man, who hasÂ for many years simply believed in
the river, nothing else. He had noticed that the river spoke to him,
heÂ learned from it, it educated and taught him, the river seemed to
be a god to him, for many years he did notÂ know that every wind,
every cloud, every bird, every beetle was just as divine and knows
just as much andÂ can teach just as much as the worshipped river. But
when this holy man went into the forests, he knewÂ everything, knew
more than you and me, without teachers, without books, only because
he
had believed in theÂ river."
Â 
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